


The president introduced Floyd Archuleta, a member of Kit Carson 
the Steering Committee. Mr. Archuleta reported that the Electric 
Arroyo Seco Community Center project was coming Foundation 
along, weather permitting. He explained that the Arroyo Community 
Seco and Valdez communities would benefit from the Projects 
project. Mr. Ortega congratulated the Arroyo Seco/Valdez 
Communities and thanked Mr. Archuleta for his work. The 
Board presented the Arroyo Seco Community Center with 
a donation o/$12,000.00. The donation was possible due 
to monies donated by Guzman Energy for community 
projects. 

The president requested that the Board enter Executive Executive 
Session to discuss the Guzman Energy contract extension. Session 
It was moved by Mr. Duran, seconded by Mr. Rodarte, 
and unanimously approved, that the Board enter into 
Executive Session at 9:25 a.m. 

The Meeting was reconvened by the order of the President 
at 10:39" a.m. 

The president reported that no action was taken during Guzman 
Executive Session, after discussion it was recommended Energy 
that the contract extension with Guzman Energy be Contract 
approved, subject to legal review. He reported that the Extension 
final contract approval would be at the December 27, 
2022, regular meeting. It was moved by Mr. Duran, 
seconded by Mr. Medina, and unanimously approved, that 
the Guzman Energy contract extension be approved 
pending legal review. 

Mr. Reyes presented the CEO report for October 2022. He CEO Report 
reported that revenue and cost of power decreased due to 
savings reflected on the fa.el adjustment. He reported 4. 7
million dollars in savings year-to-date and I million 
dollars in savings within the last month, equivalent to a 
discount of0.057 cents per kilowatt hour on member bills. 
Mr. Reyes reported 4.2 million dollars in margins, versus 
5.2 million for the previous year; directly tied to providing 
savings for members. Mr. Reyes reported that 
transmission costs were higher and continue to increase; 
new transmission rates would be disclosed in December 
2022 and implemented in January 2023. KCEC has 
transmission contracts with Public Utility Service of New 
Mexico (PNM) and Tri-State Generation. Mr. Reyes 
explained that in the future KCEC would be required to 
restructure member rates to capture the cost of power and 
revenue required to continue to provide electric service. 
Mr. Reyes reported that expenses are higher, due to 
maintenance on the system. He reported that a NM State 
law, effective July I, 2022, has required KCEC to provide 
employees with 64 hours of sick leave each calendar year, 
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